
February 2020 

Dear Pastor and Church family: 

Deputation Update 

What a month!  Since our last prayer letter, we have been able to add 7 more 

supporting churches as partners in ministry!  Praise the Lord!!! We had asked 

prayer for 20 more supporting churches that we may be fully supported.  This 

month, we are asking the Lord for 13 more supporting churches.  What a blessing 

to have 10 new supporting churches so far this year!!  As of the end of January, we 

had 70% of our needed support; this was another prayer answered!  Please 

continue to pray with us that the Lord would bring in the rest of our support over 

the next 3 months.   

Crystal and I have spent February with meetings in Missouri, Georgia, and 

Arkansas.  We will head to Florida at the end of the month.  We thank the Lord for 

the safety and good health that He has given us as we travel. 

Sending Church 

Our sending church, Lighthouse Baptist Church of Anacortes, WA, recently voted 

to merge with Skagit Valley Baptist Church of Mount Vernon, WA.  This merge 

officially took place on February 23, 2020.  Skagit Valley Baptist Church, with 

unanimous consent of the membership, has now taken the responsibility of being 

our sending church.  Our sending pastor will now be Pastor Dave Ferris, a former 

missionary to the Philippines.  With this mailout, I have included letters to pastors 

from our sending pastor, Pastor Dave Ferris, and Pastor Emeritus Sam Davison of 

Southwest Baptist Church in Oklahoma City, OK, who was my pastor while I was a 

student at Heartland Baptist Bible College. 

Prayer and Praise 

We thank the Lord for His care of us through this deputation process.  We are 

grateful to all the churches that have allowed us to present our ministry and 

burden for Kenya.  Every church has treated us like beloved family members. We 

have had every need supplied.  We thank our supporting churches for investing in 

us for the work of the ministry.  As the Lord has provided for us all along the way, 

we trust that the Lord will continue to provide for our every need and to help us 

raise the remaining support that we need.  God’s plan is always on time and we 

are depending on the Lord to get us to Kenya right on time!  

Thank you all for praying with us as we continue on deputation! 
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